
Large-scale stress test held at Kai
Tak Sports Park (with photos)

     The Hong Kong Police Force (HKPF) conducted a large-scale stress test at
the Kai Tak Sports Park (KTSP) tonight (January 24) to test the operation and
capability of the three venues and the supporting facilities in the vicinity
during events with maximum attendance, with a view to ensuring the smooth
operation of the KTSP upon its official commissioning in the first quarter of
this year.

     Co-ordinated by the Exercise Team of the HKPF, the stress test covered
five specific testing and evaluation areas, namely security screening and
ticket checks; venue signage and designated seating arrangements; inter-
agency co-ordination in response to emergencies; various crowd management
measures; and passenger flow management by public transport operators.
 
     Over 60 000 participants simulated crowd flow during the test. A number
of bureaux, departments and organisations, namely the HKPF, the Fire Services
Department, the Transport Department, the Civil Aid Service, the Auxiliary
Medical Service, the MTR Corporation Limited and the KTSP Limited, also
participated in the stress test.
 
     The Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Chan Kwok-ki, inspected the
stress test. He said that, thanks to the close collaboration of all parties,
the exercise was conducted in a smooth manner. The anticipated effects and
test objectives were achieved with satisfactory results.
 
     He added that during the stress test, the arrangements for participants
entering and leaving the venue, as well as public transportation, became more
refined and orderly. All units were able to respond promptly to deal with
simulated emergencies.
 
     Mr Chan expressed gratitude to various government departments, the KTSP
Limited and public transport operators for their preparation and co-
ordination work. He also thanked the personnel involved in the test,
including civil servants from 77 bureaux and departments, community members,
and residents of the Kai Tak area, for their full support and co-operation.
 
     He said he believes that the KTSP will become a new landmark in Hong
Kong, welcoming audiences from all over the world to enjoy exciting events
and activities together with Hong Kong citizens.
 
     In future test events and stress tests co-ordinated by the Exercise
Team, the "Red Team" concept will continue to be applied to identify
vulnerable areas, working in concert with relevant bureaux, departments and
organisations to continuously review and enhance various aspects, with a view
to ensuring full preparedness for the official commissioning of the KTSP.
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